
Dear	friends,	

We	can’t	believe	that	we	have	already	spent	one	month	in	the	States.	Our	intention	was	to	remain	in	
Minneapolis	for	a	month	and	a	half	and	then	travel	around.	Some	travel	is	coming	up	and	we	are	
excited	to	tell	you	all	about	it.		

First	I	should	mention	some	answers	to	our	prayers.	We	are	so	thankful	for	your	help	in	prayer	and	
for	the	way	God	has	answered	them.		

- We	were	praying	for	transportation.	God	answered	this	request	through	Maddy’s	family
letting	us	use	a	car	while	we	are	in	the	States.	The	car	is	perfect	for	the	winter	ahead	of	us.	So	we	
are	ready—we	hope.		

- We	were	also	praying	to	be	accepted	as	missionaries	by	Maddy’s	church.	Grace	Church	in
Eden	Prairie,	MN	took	us	on	as	missionaries	this	September.	They	are	a	missionary	church	and	truly	
care	for	their	missionaries.	We	are	very	excited	to	have	them	as	part	of	our	team	and	be	able	to	
work	with	them	sharing	the	Gospel	in	Spain.		

Second,	we	have	stayed	busy.	Maddy	has	her	hands	full	with	the	kids	and	working	on	our	website:	
http://ramirezinspain.com	Let	us	know	what	you	think	and	please	share	it	with	anyone	that	might	
be	interested	in	our	ministry	in	Spain.	I	(Victor)	have	been	reaching	out	to	nearby	churches	to	
present	our	burden	for	the	people	in	Spain.	Also	I	am	participating	in	a	church	planting	leadership	
training.	This	is	going	great	because	it’s	with	a	ministry	that	I	am	familiar	with	and	I	have	learned	
ways	to	inspire	people	to	disciple	others	and	teach	people	how	to	lead,	which	is	what	I	want	to	do	in	
our	first	stage	of	ministry	in	Vilanova.	I	have	an	opportunity	to	preach	this	Sunday	at	Grace	
Church’s	Latino	service.	Please	pray	that	God	may	use	my	testimony	and	message	from	John	4	to	
encourage	the	congregation.		

Last,	I	entitled	this	letter	“Connections…”	because	we	are	so	thankful	for	all	of	you,	our	prayer	and	
support	team.	Some	of	you	have	told	us	about	churches	or	have	introduced	us	to	your	church.	We	
look	forward	to	the	time	when	we	will	get	to	visit	you.	We	are	still	looking	for	more	churches	that	
might	be	interested	in	our	ministry.	We	will	be	traveling	to	Wyoming	and	participate	in	Frontier	
School	of	the	Bible	Missions	Conference	Oct	21	–	26.	Then	we	will	come	back	to	MN	for	Grace	
Church’s	Missions	Festival	Oct	28	–	Nov	4.	Afterward,	we	plan	to	go	back	to	Wyoming	to	meet	the	
Board	members	of	our	mission	agency,	and	continue	down	to	visit	in	Colorado.	We	are	grateful	for	
the	opportunity	to	take	part	in	these	events	and	the	ministry	connections	these	will	bring.	Please	
pray	for	safety	as	we	travel.	Pray	that	we	would	be	used	to	encourage	people	to	get	involved	in	
evangelism	and	missions.	Pray	that	God	may	burden	some	with	the	souls	in	Spain	and	they	may	
consider	reaching	the	North	of	Spain	with	us.		

Thank	you	again	for	your	love,	prayers	and	support.	God	bless	you!	

Victor,	Maddy,	Donovan	and	Nathan.		

CONNECTIONS! CONNECTIONS! CONNECTIONS!




